Recent activities

IPCC’s recent activities from March to July 2016
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A media briefing was held to release the eighteenth issue of the IPCC Newsletter. During the briefing,
Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Miss Lisa Lau Man-man (Chairman of the Publicity and Survey
Committee) and Mr Daniel Mui (Deputy Secretary-General, Operations) presented highlights of the IPCC’s
latest publicity initiatives. The newsletter included the IPCC’s continuous outreach and engagement with
various stakeholders; articles contributed by former Chairman of the Publicity and Survey Committee, Mr
Edwin Cheng Shing-lung, and recently retired Member Dr Chan Pui-kwong; the Council’'s recent activities;
and the IPCC’s online activities. Mr Daniel Mui then illustrated how the IPCC examined a complaint of
“Unnecessary Use of Authority” in the Police investigation into a “Theft” report.
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Kiamloon City Déstrict Fight Crime Commitee

EispiEE t RABBEWEREFENEMIEE  DrEric Cheng Kam-chung and Mr Ricky Chu (Secretary-General) attended the
MIETEEENeZ - NHREZTeNEEM Kowloon City District Fight Crime Committee meeting. They introduced the
TVE - WhE S BB R TR functions and work of the IPCC, and explained the operation of the two-tier
HIB o police complaints system.
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Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Hon Tony Tse Wai-chuen (Vice-
Chairman), Mr Simon Ip Shing-hing, Ms Noeline Lau Yuk-kuen, Ms Sandy
Wong Hang-yee, Mr Clement Tao Kwok-lau, Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Ms
Ann So Lai-chun, Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Ir Edgar Kwan Chi-ping and
Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung met with representatives of the JPOA to listen to
their opinions on the impartiality of the IPCC, and difficulties and challenges
faced by the Police in handling public order events.
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Dr Eric Cheng Kam-chung, Ms Ann So Lai-chun and Mr Ricky Chu (Secretary-
General) attended the Kwun Tong District Fight Crime Committee meeting. They

introduced the work and functions of the IPCC, and explained the procedures for
reviewing complaint cases.
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Ms Cherry Chan (Legal Adviser), Miss Elsa Au (Vetting Officer) and Miss Alice Tang (Vetting Officer) were invited by the Trinidad
and Tobago Police Complaints Authority to attend the Oversight of Law Enforcement Conference in Port-of-Spain, Trinidad
and Tobago. They exchanged views with overseas experts under the theme of the conference, “Challenges and Benefits of
Oversight Bodies and Civilian Oversight Institutions”.
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eRBEeE L ZHMAE  Atajoint meeting between the IPCC and CAPO, the Police
e [MEs2 | gE  introduced theimplementation and effectiveness of “Project
B R - s LESE RESPECT”, ar_1d repqrted the number of complaints they
&9 3 05 B B had received in relation to the Occupy Movement, and

S ATLA SIS A = their progress with the complaints investigations. They
PAK201652 A8 A AEREL also reported statistics on complaints arising from the
FIOTHER R FARETEF - 2 Mong Kok riot on 8 February 2016. The two parties then
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Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Hon Tony Tse Wai-chuen (Vice-
Chairman), Mr Lawrence Ma Yan-kwok, Mr Simon Ip Shing-hing, Ms Noeline
Lau Yuk-kuen, Hon Kenneth Leung Kai-cheong, Dr Carol Ma Hok-ka, Ms
Sandy Wong Hang-yee, Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to, Mr Clement Tao Kwok-lau,
Mr John Yan Mang-yee (SC), Dr Eugene Chan Kin-keung, Ir Prof Vincent Ho,
Mr Arthur Luk Yee-shun (SC), Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Ms Ann So Lai-chun,
Mr Richard Ho Kam-wing, Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Ir Edgar Kwan Chi-
ping, Mr Peter Yan King-shun, Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung and Mr José-Antonio
Maurellet met with the Commissioner of Police and other senior officers.
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Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman) was invited to be the
guest speaker for a luncheon at the Chinese General Chamber
of Commerce. He exchanged views with members on the topic
“The functions and challenges of the IPCC”.
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Dr Eric Cheng Kam-chung and Mr Ricky Chu (Secretary-General) attended the
Yuen Long District Fight Crime Committee meeting. They introduced the history
and work of the IPCC, and explained the classification of investigation results of
complaint cases.
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Ms Mary Wong Tak-lan, Mr Clement Tao Kwok-lau, Ir Prof Vincent Ho, Miss
Lisa Lau Man-man, Dr Eric Cheng Kam-
IPCC Secretariat staff took part in the Police Service Quality Wing Sports Day.
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Hok-ka, Ms Sandy Wong Hang-yee,
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The IPCC organised two Observers sharing sessions on 23 May and 30 May. Mr
Simon Ip Shing-hing, Ms Noeline Lau-Yuk-kuen, Miss Lisa Lau Man-man and Ms Ann
So Lai-chun shared their own experiences and expressed their expectations of the
IPCC Observers Scheme. A representative from the Hong Kong Correctional Services
Department briefed the Observers on the arrangement for attending interviews at the
correctional institutions. Secretariat staff then introduced some measures for improving
the effectiveness of the Observers Scheme, such as optimising the e-portal. Observers
also took this opportunity to exchange their experiences with CAPO representatives.
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Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Mr Lawrence Ma Yan-kwok, Mr
Simon Ip Shing-hing, Ms Noeline Lau Yuk-kuen, Ms Sandy Wong Hang-
yee, Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to, Mr Arthur Luk Yee-shun (SC), Miss Lisa Lau
Man-man, Dr Eric Cheng Kam-chung, Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Ir
Edgar Kwan Chi-ping and Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung together with Secretariat
staff visited the PTU Headquarters in Fanling. Representatives of the PTU
gave a presentation, demonstrated how they handled public order events,
and showed Members the gear used by the PTU. Council Members

also took this opportunity to talk with frontline officers to understand the
situation they face in handling public order events.
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Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to, Ir Prof Vincent Ho and
Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung were invited to attend
the “Complaint Prevention e-Newsletter Second
Anniversary Cover Page Design Competition Awards
Presentation Ceremony”, where they presented the
awards to the winners of the competition.
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SRBEeS o BHEEZESE) [2016 At a joint meeting between the IPCC and CAPO, the Police introduced the
EUEYEIER | c BEAMGESEp g |atesttraffic enforcement priorities — “STEP 2016, and reported the number of

complaints they had received and the progress with the complaints investigations
in relation to the Occupy Movement and the Mongkok Riot. They then reported
the progress of the Force Working Group on reviewing the enhancement
measures in the handling of MIPs. They also addressed IPCC’s concern about
the arrangement of the designated public activity areas, designated press areas
and media liaison during the visit of state leader Zhang Dejiang in May 2016.
Two parties proceeded to discuss matters related to these topics.
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Wong Hang-yee, Mr Arthur Luk Yee-shun (SC), Miss Lisa Lau Man-man, Ir
Edgar Kwan Chi-ping, Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung and Mr Clement Chan Kam-
wing attended the 1 July procession briefing held by the Police. During the
briefing, Members gained a better understanding of how the Police handle
public order events under the mandate of ensuring public safety, and
exchanged views on Police arrangements for the procession.

Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman), Hon Tony Tse Wai-chuen (Vice-
Chairman), Ms Noeline Lau Yuk-kuen, Dr Carol Ma Hok-ka, Ms Sandy Wong
Hang-yee, Ms Mary Wong Tak-lan, Mr Adrian Yip Chun-to, Mr Clement
Tao Kwok-lau, Ir Prof Vincent Ho, Mr Arthur Luk Yee-shun (SC), Miss Lisa
Lau Man-man, Mr Herman Hui Chung-shing, Mr Barry Chin Chi-yung, Mr
Clement Chan Kam-wing and Mr Wilson Kwong Wing-tsuen conducted an
on-site observation of the 1 July procession.

The observation was in two parts. The first part began with a briefing at the
police command centre, after which Members proceeded to the starting
point of the procession in Victoria Park, and then continued to observe
along the procession route. The second part conducted of observing
the procession arriving at the finishing point at the northern pavement of
Harcourt Road outside the Central Government Offices.
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Media interviews with the Chairman and
Secretary-General
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During the reporting period, Mr Larry Kwok Lam-kwong (Chairman) was interviewed
by the TVB programme “On the Record” and the South China Morning Post to
discuss police-citizen relations, the observation of large-scale public order events,
the Mong Kok riot, and state leader Zhang Dejiang’s visit.

Additionally, Mr Ricky Chu (Secretary-General) was interviewed by DBC and Sing
Tao Dally regarding his views about the Secretary-General position, including the
requirements for the position and the challenges he had experienced over the years.
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New Members of the IPCC

AEEHELZENTHEN _ZE—AF+= ﬂ_ With several Members’ appointment periods having ended on 31
+—BR—"E—AFEA=+—HE®R &/  December2015and 31 May 2016, four new Members were appointed
EATNEHES  AHHRR-—E—~g— othelPCCfora term.of two years, eﬁeqtivg from 1 January 2016 anq
B BB —F—~E~H— BEAER - B 1 June 2016 respectively. The Council will surely benefit from their

AR % 4 professional expertise and extensive experience in ensuring a fair,

ME - BEGEVERNER LMK  BRE effective and transparent two-tier police complaints handling system
B E R B R b ftT NP BRAMEAERH  inHong Kong. We would like to take this opportunity to introduce the
f ReME#eNBNEHEE - IHZE four new Members and share their thoughts on their appointment:

@TFﬁ;ﬂJD)\Eﬁ%éE’J%i :

Mr Barry CHIN Chi-yung
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“I have always admired the IPCC for its impartiality when discharging its duties
and thus it is my honour to be appointed as an IPCC Member. Through my years
of experience as a practicing solicitor, I will uphold the IPCC values of fairness
and integrity when handling police complaints.”

EEEEN o B+ « 2016578  IPCC Newsletter o Issue No.19 « JUL 2016





